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Integrated Transportation Advisory Committee Meeting 

Minutes 

 

Date: 

Time: 

Location: 

April 29, 2019 

7:00 pm 

Room 305, Level 3, City Hall 

426 Brant Street, Burlington, Ontario 

 

 

1. Members Present: 

Alan Kirkpatrick (Chair), Kerry Eaton, Brian Hayman, Doug Benton (BAAC), Tim 

Park (SDC), Ken Rutter, Jason Manayathu 

2. Member Regrets: 

Kayla van Zon, Tom Carrothers (BSAC), Claudia Segatore (Cycling), Carm Piro 

3. Others Present: 

Jeff Black (Manager of Traffic Operations & Signals), Rob Hagley (Marketing & 

Customer Service Coordinator), Dan Ozimkovic (Transportation Planning 

Technologist), Councillor Shawna Stolte, Suzanne Gillies (Clerk) 

4. Declarations of Interest: 

None. 

5. Approval of Minutes: 

5.1 Approve the minutes from the meeting held on November 19, 2018 

On motion , the minutes from the meeting held November 19, 2018 were 

approved as presented. 

6. Delegation(s): 

None. 

7. Regular Items: 

7.1 Transit update 
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a. Free seniors and SPLIT program 

Rob Hagley provided the following update: 

 provided the committee with a hand out 'Better Transit - 2019 

September proposed changes' 

 Overview of changes that are coming to transit in 2019, the 

route changes and the reasoning behind the changes. 

 May 1st free SPLIT passes will be available for those that meet 

the criteria.  The application process can take up to two weeks 

to be approved by the Region. 

 Starting in June 2019, adults 65+ will can take Burlington transit 

for free weekdays between the hours of 9 a.m. and 2:30 p.m. 

 Transit staff is willing to come out for a group of ten or more 

people with a bus and machine to get a presto card. 

 Metrics for success are more adults 65+ using transit and 

increased ridership overall. 

7.2 Transportation planning update 

Dan gave the following updates: 

 The Cycling Master Plan will be going to committee and council in the 

fall.  One more round of public engagement will be done before the 

final version is completed. 

 North Burlington Active Transportation workshops were a 

success.  Two workshops were conducted with about 40 people 

attending.  

 Two multiuse path upgrade projects are taking place.  Francis Road 

path and Heathfield trail.  

 Active transportation bridge preferred site would be east of Brant 

Street behind Costco.  MTO is doing some work to the Freeman 

interchange, the City is looking to work with the MTO on the bridge. 

 Bike to work day is May 27, with activities taking place in Civic Square 

from 7 a.m. to 9 a.m.  

7.3 Traffic operations & parking update 

a. Red light cameras 
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Jeff Black gave the following update: 

 A report has gone to council regarding the use of red light 

cameras.  Staff continue to investigate potential locations for 

cameras and will report back to council with recommendations 

in the fall of 2020. 

b. Automated speed enforcement update 

Jeff Black gave the following update: 

 Staff are investigating the use of photo radar in designated 

safety zones and school zones. 

 A Municipal working group is putting together a framework for 

consistency focusing on the enforceable/prosecution piece 

when notice is sent. 

 Staff will be going back to council with more details in 2021 

 The committee and staff discussed community safety zones, 

how many in Burlington, how a safety zone gets designated, 

and if thee is a role for ITAC in determining community safety 

zones/location of radar units. 

c. Other updates 

Jeff Black also gave the following updates: 

 A report went to council regarding a road safety  lawn sign 

campaign.  A low cost 'slow down' message that neigbouring 

communities are using.  Staff looked to Niagara Falls for best 

practices.  

 The City would manufacture and distribute the signs to 

residents who want one for their lawn.  

7.4 Sub-committee updates: 

a. Transit 

None. 

b. Traffic Operations 

None. 

c. Transportation Planning 

None. 
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7.5 Roundtable updates: 

a. Burlington Accessibility Advisory Committee (Doug) 

Doug gave the following update: 

 The three main initiatives that BAAC are focusing on are the 

farmers market, readability, and accessible Halloween.  

b. Burlington Cycling Advisory Committee 

None. 

c. Burlington Seniors' Advisory Committee 

Councillor Stolte who also sits on BSAC updated that BSAC is 

currently working on and finalizing their workplan. 

d. Burlington Sustainability Development Advisory Committee 

Tim Park provided the following update: 

 The Interim Control Bylaw has impacted development 

applications. 

 June 1 2019 the awareness campaign of painting yellow fish 

near or on catch basins will begin.  Goal is to remind people that 

what goes in the drains matters to the environment. 

e. Other 

8. Other Business: 

9. Adjournment: 

Chair adjourned the meeting at 9:03 p.m. 


